REPORT OF THE 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE
OF ANC 6A
November 29, 2005

Present: Commissioner Cody Rice; Resident Members Jeff Fletcher, Virginia Gaddis, Rich Luna, Laura Peterson, Vanessa Ruffin-Colbert, Dea Varsovsky, and Linda Whitted.
Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.
Recommendations to DDOT on spaces for carsharing
The committee heard a presentation by representatives from Flexcar and the District Department of Transportation on the new program to designate certain on-street spaces for carsharing. On-street carsharing spaces are marked with orange poles, special signage and pavement markings with brochures in boxes on the poles.  These high visibility spaces are designed to expand carsharing usage and educate the public about carsharing. According to DDOT guidance, the on-street spaces should not be on streets with rush hour, street cleaning, Residential Permit Parking, or snow route restrictions.
According to DDOT, carsharing helps reduce demand for parking and lower traffic congestion and air pollution because 6-10 individuals or households share a car instead of each owning one.  The experiences of Arlington and other localities, as described in research studies, show that people who join carsharing services often sell their car or avoid buying a second one, using transit or walking and biking instead. Carsharing can be especially advantageous for low-income persons when their transportation needs are not fully met by transit, taxis, traditional rental cars or car ownership.
In exchange for access to on-street spaces, the carsharing companies are required to sign a contract with DDOT in which they agree to various requirements. The one-year contracts may be renewed, renegotiated or terminated based upon an evaluation of results.  DDOT reserves the rights to charge a fee for the reservation of public space should it determine that doing so is in the public interest.  
On November 8, DDOT notified ANC 6A of their intent to designate two spaces on the 800 block of 12th Street, NE (Meter #120804NE and #120802NE) which are converted meter parking spaces. The committee discussed this recommendation and no objections were identified, although committee members did ask which side of the street the spaces would be and why one side of the street was chosen over the other. In a subsequent email, DDOT said that the spaces are on the west side of the street. The west side of the street was chosen because the east side has Residential Permit Parking restrictions.
The committee also discussed the utility of identifying other candidate locations in ANC 6A for carsharing. Some of these locations may be in private parking lots or on private property, which would require the carsharing companies to negotiate with property owners. Some of the locations discussed included the AutoZone lot on H Street NE, near the Capitol Hill Towers on G Street NE, in the lot at Eliot JHS, in the lot at Maury ES, at 18th & D Streets NE, in the Holy Name parking lot at 11th & K St NE, in the lot across from Peace Baptist Church, behind 1320-1322 H Street NE in Wylie Ct, and several locations in SMD 6A03. The DDOT representative indicated that DDOT would give serious consideration to any candidate locations recommended by the ANC.

Recommendations:  1) That the ANC not object to the designation of 2 spaces for carsharing on the west side of the 800 block of 12th Street NE, and 2) That the ANC send a letter to DDOT with additional candidate locations for carsharing based on Commissioner nominations.
Fast-food restaurants on H Street NE: update and status
The committee discussed three new eating establishments that are under construction or near completion on H Street NE in ANC 6A. These are Birdland at 1118 H Street NE, H Street Café at 1253 H Street NE, and Rib Tip at 1128 H Street NE. All of these locations have been brought to the attention of the Zoning Administrator in the expectation that he will properly distinguish between “by right” restaurants and fast-food restaurants that require a special exception from the Board of Zoning Adjustment. 
As with Cluck-U Chicken at 1123 H Street NE, the ANC may need to be prepared to appeal any improperly issued certificates of occupancy. DCRA does not appear to have changed its zoning review practices for eating establishments following the Blimpie appeal. Every new eating establishment seems to be classified as a restaurant, regardless of internal configuration or operating practices.
One committee member expressed her strong concerns about the need to keep the alleys clean behind these new eating establishments. She offered to draft an enforcement letter that the committee could consider for recommendation to the ANC. She also noted that businesses do not seem to be aware of the design guidelines and other aspects of the city’s H Street NE Revitalization Plan. It was mentioned that city agencies such as Office of Planning and the Deputy Mayor for Planning and Economic Development, as well as H Street Main Street, could do a better job of educating businesses and investors of the need to comply with design guidelines (particularly on rolldown security gates) and obtain special exceptions for fast-food restaurants.
The committee also discussed whether the ANC might adopt additional strategies to ensure that DCRA properly classifies eating establishments and preserves the rights of residents to weigh in on the business practices of fast food restaurants that have spillover effects in the neighborhood. Two strategies that seemed promising were 1) to brief Councilmember Graham, who heads the Committee on Consumer and Regulatory Affairs with DCRA oversight and 2) to seek more meetings with DCRA leadership, specifically DCRA Director Patrick Canavan.
1124 E Street NE: DCRA Error Regarding Expansion of Non-Conforming Use
The committee discussed a residential conversion at 1124 E Street NE that was brought to the attention of Commissioner Fengler by a resident. The resident was concerned about two unresolved Stop Work Orders that the developer seemed to be ignoring, construction activity on a Sunday, installation of 6 residential units on a 1,710 square foot lot, and possible problems with the number of parking spaces and lot coverage.

Commissioner Fengler brought these issues to the attention of the Zoning Administrator in DCRA, who is currently investigating. The Zoning Administrator stated that his chief zoning technician believes that if an R-4 building had a Certificate of Occupancy as an apartment, it can have as many units as it can provide parking for at 1 space for every 3 units. He also acknowledged that the building is an existing nonconforming structure for lot occupancy.
The R-4 District permits matter of right development of residential uses including detached, semi-detached and row single family dwellings and flats with a minimum lot area of 1,800 square feet, a minimum lot width of 18 feet, a maximum lot occupancy of 60 percent, and a maximum height limit of three stories/40 feet. Per 11 DCMR 401.3, The R-4 District requires a minimum lot area of 900 square feet per apartment unit.
Since the existing building predates the current zoning requirements of the R-4 District, the structure and the use of the structure were grandfathered. However, the property and its previously approved use for a 3 residential unit building constitute a nonconforming use within the R-4 District because the building did not conform to the minimum lot area of 900 square feet per apartment unit. Expansion of nonconforming structures and uses require variances from BZA, which have not been obtained by the developer. BZA dealt with a similar case in BZA Order 15657.
Recommendation:  That the ANC submit an appeal to BZA on DCRA’s decision to allow 6 units at this location without required variances. The committee also recommended a letter to the Zoning Administrator informing him of the appeal so that he will have an opportunity to bring the property into compliance.

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting:

Tuesday, January 31, 2005
7-9 PM

900 G Street, NE

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers
